Carterknowle and Dore Medical Practice
Patient Participation Group Meeting
Monday 23rd September 2013- 12pm- Carterknowle Practice
Website Notes
Dr Hilton opened the meeting by thanking those present for attending. The focus of the meeting would be the creation of the 2013 Patient Questionnaire. 

RECRUITING NEW MEMBERS TO THE PPG
The practice are advertising for some new younger members to join the group; making the group more representative of the practice patient population.

DR SALLY BROWN
Dr Brown started working at the practice in August. Dr Brown will also be involved in the ‘Well Women’ clinic.

WHATS NEW BOARD
In August we put together a ‘What’s New’ board to be displayed in reception at both practices following a suggestion from the PPG. We have included photographs of new staff members, national and local changes and practice news. The boards will be updated regularly. The group agreed that this was a positive step and could be utilised to promote the local groups and activities available to patients. 
The practice has suggestion boxes at both sites that are frequently utilised by patients. 

FLU 2013-2014
The practice is starting its Flu campaign this week with the first clinic on Thursday. We have sent invitations via post and SMS text messages. The Flu campaign is a major piece of work for the practice and often includes the practice catching up with patients to ensure their health monitoring is all up to date.

CARE PLANNING
Dr Hilton explained that nationally it is becoming an issue to prevent patients with chronic long term conditions getting admitted to hospital. A risk score is compiled for patients; this is available to the GP. When the GP sees a patient deemed ‘at risk’ they are to complete a pre-emptive care plan and see if any improvements in the patient care can be made. This initiative is a huge piece of work for the practice; it can include patients who are currently well along with those who are ill. The aim of this work is to improve patient care and patient experience; however this puts pressure upon the GP’s and appointments available. Despite having a new GP the current waiting time for a routine appointment is two weeks due to GP time allocated to this work. It was agreed that it was important for the carer to be supported along with the patient; this is part of the care planning approach. 
Dr Hilton explained that the practice is able to put patients in touch with a Community Support Worker that will visit them at home and provide support and signpost them to different services. 

HEALTHY LIVING / 2013 PATIENT QUESTIONNAIRE
A list of activities and groups running in Dore has been compiled by a member of the group; it was agreed that we can expand on this list by including Carterknowle and Totley. A member brought in a leaflet advertising a service that help people get to appointments- Project Connie, for us to display in the practice.
We feel that patients may not be aware of the activities available to them in the area and would benefit from these. As part of this year’s questionnaire we aim to canvas our patient population to find out if they are aware of current activities and what other activities/ groups would be helpful to them.

APPOINTMENT SYSTEM
A discussion around different appointment systems other practices operate along with the experience of the practice was had. 
The practice currently operates a system where calls are answered by the triage team in reception and patients are asked details about their condition. The team have received training and are supported by a Nurse Practitioner in making the most appropriate appointment for the patient. If the team are unsure they will seek advice from the on-call GP. 
All practices have to move towards streamlining their system in order to meet the ever changing demands upon it. 

AOB
A discussion was had regarding the switch of the 0844 telephone number to a local line. Dr Hilton explained that this had been discussed in previous PPG meetings and the practice has investigated changing the telephone number but are bound contractually until mid 2014. 

